WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651
Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

Best News ...

Dear Parent / Guardian,

The Week Ahead

Tues. 5th Sept. -

Final Issue 21st July 2017

Assertive Mentoring Meetings: please ensure you have an
appointment with your child's new class teacher.
SCHOOL OPEN - CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

8.50 am Start of the new academic year

9.15 am Start of new academic year for new Year 3

Weds. 6™ Sept -

HOUSE CUP

The House Cup was awarded to
Buckingham
For the academic year 2016 — 2017
The cup was presented to the House Captains during the Celebration Assembly

THE ATTENDANCE cUP

Was awarded to

THE ATTENDANCE cuUP

Woas awarded to

35 35
With attendance of With attendance of
100% 97.64%
For the week For the academic year
10™ - 14th July 2017 2016 - 2017

As this will be the last newsletter of the term, the staff and | wish to express our gratitude for all the help
and support given by so many of you to the school over the last academic year. As we reach the end of
the school year we have to say farewell to Year 6 and wish them every success in the future; they have
been a great year group throughout the school. | don't know where the time has gone — it only seems
like yesterday that these children arrived at White Woman Lane! Doesn't it make you feel old? Every
Year 6 pupil was given a Year 6 photograph to remember their time with us and with each other.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful school secretaries for all their hard work this
year, Mrs Read, Mrs Collinson and Mrs Dickerson, without whom ... we simply do not know what we
would do!

Also thanks to our brilliant cleaners who do such a wonderful job looking after our school with such
pride. Thanks too, to Mr. Smith who helps in foo numerous ways to mention!

My thanks to the kitchen staff who spend so much extra time providing healthy menus and tuck and the
midday supervisors who work so hard to enable children to enjoy safe and constructive playtime. Many
thanks to the Crossing Patrol who does such an important job.

Many adults give so freely of their time to enrich the experiences our children have and | am extremely
grateful to all of you who help us with various things such as, hearing the children read, threading
needles, assisting with cycle proficiency training and organising events to raise funds for the school.

Finally my thanks to all the staff of WWL for all their hard work,
enthusiasm and commitment to the children and the school this year.
Wishing you all a sunny, happy and restful, summer holiday!




WELCOME!
After an excellent year as a student, Mr Dunn will be joining us to teach in Year 5

GOODBYE TO.....
Mr Sutcliffe who will be going back to his school in Holt

CELEBRATION

ATTENDANCE
Certificates were awarded to those children who have achieved 100% attendance in the
summer term 2017 and the following children were awarded certificates and an Attendance
Badge for achieving 100% attendance for the whole school year — September 2016 — July
2017

James Clayton Trinity Cowdery Reggie Day Jamie Plane

Caitlin Potter Daniel Schofield Brooke Allen-Gard Daniel Xu Gaskin

Daisy Gilbert Angel Griggs Henry Mann Kyrrah Martin

Lucy Oakley Poppy Powell Tyler Rudd Sherryl Sonkue

Sam Yau Katy Youngman Isabel Fare Nathan Goreham

Joshua Hill Phoebe Mears Lauren Minns Harry O’'Callaghan

Toby Roberts Thomas Sartain Martha Schofield Brianne Turley

Tia Measures Kacey Pottle Jessica Ramm Karmen Wan
BRONZE AWARD

The following pupils have achieved their Bronze Star award and they were presented with
their certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

Brooke Allen-Gard Daniel Gaskin Karma-Lily Gibson Samuel Johnstone
Kingsley Millins James Butler Georgia Cozens-Chipperfield

Max Cracknell Alfie Cresswell Ellie Croydon Daisy Davis-Murphy
Amber Denny Leon Emery James Hunt Lucy Johnson

Evie Lansdowne Alfie Lees Zofia Leigh Darcey Meale

Riley Melton Summer-Jo Myers Oliver O’Malley Monique Oulare
Caitlin Potter Hope Raven Ruby Reilly Brooke Reynolds
Daniel Schofield Betsy Smith Jonah Tibbs Arthur Trelford
Marley Ward Benney Watling Fallon Bissett Jessica Butler

Beth Cushing Maadhesh Shanthakumar

SILVER AWARD

The following pupils have achieved their Silver Star award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

Ruby Aldous Charlotte Bailey Lacey Barber Eva Hailes
John Nundy Callum Sutton Katy Youngman Tegan Brickley
Joshua Burgess Maxwell Cockaday Tommy Davis-Murphy Hanna Dobbs
Lilli-Mae Durrant Karenza Elgie Harry Hammond Annalisa Ortiz
Skye Pegg Maisie Rayner Martha Schofield Abbie Dobson

Ehren Towers Skye Wells
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GOLD AWARD
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The following pupils have achieved their Gold Star award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

Callum Alcock Imogen De Jong Alex Edwards Harvey Rundle
Caitlin Stevenson Holly Tarragan Haydn Thompson Tabitha Tobias
Jessica Ramm Scarlett Smith Ashton Norman Harry Harrison
Clark Concannon Ruby Goodall Sanjidah Chowdhury  Lewis Gosden
Lilly Browning

PLATINUM AWARD

The following pupils have achieved their Platinum award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

Anya Aldous Karmen Wan Eve Bailey Sam Edwards
Oliver Leggett Erin Balls Lauren Hailes Eleanor Wagstaff
Rhiana Tibbs

HEADTEACHER AWARD

These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly this morning.

The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons — for exam ple, for
consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good
progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high
standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others.

The Class Teachers and Teaching Assistants nominated the following pupils;

Tamzin Tobias Torrie Rhodes Alfie Lees Betsy Smith
Summer-Jo Myers Max Cracknell Monigue Oulare Hayden Brown
Leon Emery Kayleigh Lucas Jayden Lee Ella Freeman
Harley Clabburn Lucy Savage Libby Croydon Ethan Head
Lauren Minns Jack Oakley Lillie Grice Charlie Roberts
Maxwell Cockaday Maisie Rayner Callum Alcock Caitlin Stevenson
Eleanor Wagstaff Lily Beer Sam Edwards Harry Harrison

Tallulah Brickley
SCHOOL COUNCIL

In recognition of the contribution they have made to the School Council
and School Improvement, awards were presented to the executive committee:

Oliver Leggett Alex Edwards Skye Wells



WWLS Korfball Team of the Year 2017

This award goes to the year group which has shown the most commitment to
training throughout the year, the most enthusiasm for the sport and the most
improvement in their skills. For this year group, the page in my training attendance
register was full of children who had tried Korfball for the first time. Many continue
to attend lunchtime practices and several children who began the year playing in the
2" and 3™ team are now good 1* team players, due to their fantastic effort and
listening well on how to improve their play. All the teams have competed well at each
tournament this year, with the 1 team victorious on each occasion.

Congratulations to ...

Year 3.

KORFBALL PLAYER OF THE YEAR AWARD

Her commitment to Korfball has been superb; she has been the Y6 player with the
highest attendance at lunchtime practices, hardly missing any. Her attitude is always
sporting and polite, and she has never complained if substituted. She has tried her best
in all matches, whether it has been playing for the school team, for the silver medal
winning Norfolk team or for Dragons K.C. She has maintained her strong defensive
play during her years of playing at WWL and she has improved her attacking skills
this year by always listening well to how to improve her tactical play. She has been a
pleasure to teach and coach. Well done...

Evie Dickerson.

FOOTBALL AWARD
For outstanding contribution to:

Lauren Hailes Jude Frostick

RUGBY AWARD
For outstanding contribution to:

Breana Rudd

SWIMMING AWARD
For outstanding contribution to:

Charlie Archer

THE FEEK CUP

For outstanding progress in Physical Education this prize was awarded to;
Lauren Hailes

SPORTS COLOURS
For outstanding participation in sport throughout their 4 years at WWL
Sports Colours were awarded to:
Lauren Hailes Breanna Rudd Evie Dickerson
Lucy Johnson Charlie Archer Alex Edwards Jude Frostick



MUSIC AWARD

In recognition of the contribution made to music, a prize was awarded to;
Caitlin Stevenson

PERFORMING ARTS AWARD

In recognition of the contribution made to the Performing Arts, the prize was awarded to:
Eleanor Wagstaff

STAR PERFORMANCE AWARD
In recognition of excellent performances in the Upper School Performance 2016 and 2017,
a prize was awarded to:

Karmen Wan

CHILDREN’S UNIVERSITY AWARD
was awarded to:
Karmen Wan

ART AWARD

Sam Britton was presented with a certificate and the art prize for producing good quality art
work during all lessons.

HISTORY AWARD

Finley Cocking
Was awarded the History Award in recognition of his interest in and enthusiasm for history.
He received books about the history of Old Catton from the Old Catton Society.

UNSUNG HERO AWARD

unsung heroes

In recognition of those who do everything you need doing without being asked, always there
when you need them, expect no praise — your ultimate right hand person;

Eve Bailey and Erin Balls

CARING PUPILS

(W)
Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of the kindness, care and \
compassion regularly shown to fellow pupils;
Jessica Ramm and Alex Edwards

ACADEMIC AWARDS

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of their outstanding academic
performances in the end of Year 6 National Tests;

Anya Aldous Harry Harrison Finley Cocking
Isabella Taylor Sam Britton Ashton Norman
Oliver Leggett Eleanor Wagstaff Alex Edwards
Jude Frostick Natasha Bew Harvey Rundle
Finley Stevenson

SHINE AWARD

In recognition of their determination, for always trying to do their best and for ‘shining’
throughout their time at WWL the ‘Shine Award’ was presented to:

Lucas Browning and Finley Stevenson



THE STAFF AWARD
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This is awarded to Year 6 pupils who are considered by all the staff of the school to have
made a consistent and significant contribution to the life of the school throughout their four
years of attendance. This year the certificate and prizes were awarded to:

Anya Aldous Rhiana Tibbs Tia Measures

OVERCOMING FEAR AWARD
For superb bravery and challenging herself.

Holly Tarragan

Congratulations to you all.

YEAR 6
END OF KS2 TEST RESULTS

The results are back and pupil’s individual achievements have been reported to parents.

In the SATs tests this year children received a scaled score between 80 and 120.
Any child getting 100 or more achieved the expected standard. Those below did not.

At the moment there is no official ‘greater depth’ level but | have included figures based on
where we think it might be.

% Children reaching % Achieving score of 110+ (High
Expected Standard achievers)

Maths 73% | 25%

Reading 79% 29%

| GPS 93% 46%

Writing (T.A) 86% 13%

COMBINED 64% |

READING, WRITNG

AND MATHS

The children have done really well and exceeded their targets and expectation. These
fantastic results are testament to the hard work of our pupils and commitment of all
our staff and of course the positive partnership with have with parents.



Parent Questionnaire Results 2016-17

Questionnaires were completed following the ‘End of Year Mentoring Meeting’ and receipt of
the ‘Annual Report to Parents’.

- Agree Disagree | Don't |
know
My child is happy at this school 100%
My child feels safe at this school 100%

My child makes good progress at this | 100%
school
My child is well looked after at this 100%
school
My child is taught well at this school 100%

My child receives appropriate 96% 4%

homework for their age

This school ensures the pupils are well | 99% 1%

behaved

This school deals effectively with 84% 2% 14%
bullying

This school is well led and managed 99% 1%

This school responds well to any 92% 2% 6%
concern | raise

I receive valuable information from 99% 1%

the school about my child’s progress

I would recommend this school to | 99% 1%

another parent |
Figures may not add up to 100% due to rounding.

105 responses were received. Thank you to all who responded.
ON-LINE SECURITY

As part of our curriculum, our pupils receive full e-safety training within their ICT and PSHE
lessons. As your children may use the internet at home over the summer break, | thought it
may be a good idea to remind you of the website www.thinkuknow.co.uk which is an excellent
police backed website that explains all you need to know about keeping your child safe
online. There are specific pages for parents and for children. Do you know about which sites
your child accesses on the internet? Do you know all of the people they ‘chat’ to online?

And beware! ... Do you know your children could also access some inappropriate sites using
their games consoles, Nintento DS, X-Boxes and Playstations and of course using their
mobile phones?

YEAR 6 PICNIC

Year 6 enjoyed a picnic at lunchtime today. The picnic was supplied and prepared by the
Friends of White Woman Lane and some of our staff and we are extremely grateful to them.

UPPER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE

The collections held at the performances raised £85.95 for the School Fund. Thank you
for your support!




Sports Day

Refreshments were sold at the school Sports Day raising £11.80 for the school fund

5 BRIENDS OF WHITE WOMAN LANE SeHoeL, &

Huge thanks to FOWWLS for organising and everyone who Supported this year’s sutnmer
BBQ

‘Together we raised a whoppihg £2076.62. Amazihg effFort by all involved resulting in ahother
very successful and most enjoyable event.

LIBRARY REQUEST
If you should find any books at home during the summer break, please return them to school
as soon as possible. No questions asked — we promise!

GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with ‘WOW’
moments and for being entered into our Golden Book:

Holly Faviagan, Freya Wennington, Lucy Savage and
Matthew Clartie

Amendment to the sports day results from last week.

Sincere apologies to Owen Gibbs for the incorrect entry in last week’s report of the Sports
Day results.
Owen won the Upper School Boys 800m race on Sports day with a fantastic time of 3:03:48.
Well done Owen!

hAY . s A~
%STARS OF THE WEEK :%

James Clayton 3S
For trying your hardest and giving fantastic contributions in all subjects.
Eve Coleman 3s
For always being such a great fun member of 35.
Spencer Thompson 45
For showing great maturity, respect and empathy when fulfilling his role as member of School
Council.
6racie Britcher 4S5
For showing great maturity, respect and empathy when fulfilling her role as member of School
Council,
Brianne Turley 5J
For always having a positive attitude and being a good friend.
James Lofts 57
For being kind and considerate towards a classmate
Ruby Watkins 5R
For once again, just being Ruby. I cannot put it any better than that.
Harry O'Callaghan 5R
For great thinking in Science this week about reversible/irreversible changes, he used knowledge
he already knew to predict impressively.




[EGACY

DANCE COMPANY UK
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« BOYS ONLY' .

DAY OF! DANCE

N

SATURDAY‘S“‘ AUGUST 10am — 3pm

Join the highly successful Legacy Dance Company UK for a day of all male dance.
Learn difference styles, meet new friends, gain experience and have fun!!

@ THE GARAGE, NORWICH. NR2 1NY
Ages 6 - 21

{Participants will be split into age groups. You will need to bring a packed lunch)

£25.00

www.legacydancecompany.co.uk

LEGACY iS 4-"'. Supporsed using public funding by
ARTS COUNCIL (( =,
supported by: menvrnees | ENGLAND - County Councnl
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C h\ d re’s Solutions
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NCU Summer 2017 Challenges

Write a poem
Write a poem about what activities you have been
doing over the summer holidays, this could be a
haiku, a limerick, a sonnet or any type of
poem, (1 credit). If you write up, or type up your poem
and add drawings or plc-‘tu'r-eTs'ﬂ@rgbtmﬂsFmam‘ share
your creations with us, either via email or on our
Facebook page you can earn another eredit. There
may even be a prize for the r mqst creative poem.

Water Game Olympics
Plan an afternoon of outdoor water games such
as sprinkler limbo or water bomb
tennis. alternatively you could create a basic
outdoor obstacle course that incorporates a
sprinkler, water balloons, and buckets? Plan
your olympics by making a poster to show what
games it will involve, then set up your water
game olympics and have fun, (1 credit).
You can earn an additional credit if you share
your poster or photos of your games with us via
Facebook or email.

Make your own Geode Crystals

Have you ever wanted to know how real-life
geodes are formed in igneous and
sedimentary rock? Make your own geode
crystals using this link for directions -
https://sciencebob.com/eggshell-geode-
crystals/

(1 credit)

Email: norfolkchildrensuniversity@educatorsolutions.org.uk
Phone: 01603 307756



